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April 26, 2022 

NOTICE OF FILING IN OPEN MEETING DOCKET 

(Set for April 28, 2022, at 9:30 a.m.) 

 

Re: Relating to possible changes to Tariff 15-C, Dockets TV-210535 & TV-210812 

(Consolidated) 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS: 

On July 2, 2021, Clutter, Inc. (Clutter) filed with the Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) a petition to revise Tariff 15-C and for temporary exemption from certain 

provisions of Chapter 480-15 Washington Administrative Code (WAC) and Tariff 15-C in 

Docket TV-210535. On October 11, 2021, the Washington Movers Conference (WMC) filed a 

petition to revise Tariff 15-C in Docket TV-210812. 

On October 14, 2022, at its regularly scheduled Open Meeting, the Commission issued Order 01 

granting Clutter’s petition for exemptions from Tariff 15-C and Commission rules subject to 

certain conditions that limited the scope of the exemptions and assisted the Commission with 

considering any future modifications to Tariff 15-C. The exemptions granted to Clutter are set to 

expire on May 1, 2022. The Commission also directed that a docket be opened to discuss 

revisions to Tariff 15-C given the developments in the household goods moving market 

involving contracts for storage services. 

On February 22, 2022, the Commission issued a Notice of Consolidation for Dockets 

TV-210535 and TV-210812, as well as a Notice of Opportunity to Submit Written Comments by 

March 25, 2022. The Commission has proceeded, as directed in Order 01, to discuss potential 

revisions to Tariff 15-C in these consolidated dockets. 

 

On March 25, 2022, the Commission received numerous comments, including those on behalf of 

Allwest Transportation, the WMC, Hansen Bros Moving & Storage, Clutter, the Public Counsel 



DOCKET TV-210535 & TV-210812  PAGE 2 

 

 

Unit of the Washington Attorney General’s Office, Swan’s Moving & Storage Co., Inc., United 

Moving & Storage, and World Wide Movers, Inc. 

 

On April 15, 2022, the Commission issued a Notice of Workshop on May 5, 2022, in these 

consolidated dockets, to address potential modification to Tariff 15-C. 

 

On April 20, 2022, Clutter filed with the Commission in these consolidated dockets a Motion to 

Extend Exemption Date in Order 01. Clutter requests that the Commission extend the 

exemptions until the earliest of December 31, 2022, the date the Commission ends the 

investigation into Tariff 15-C changes, or the effective date of new rules or amendments to Tariff 

15-C. 

The Commission hereby gives notice to all interested persons that it will consider Clutter’s 

Motion to Extend Exemption at the upcoming regular Open Meeting set for April 28, 2022, at 

9:30 a.m. 

 

 

AMANDA MAXWELL 

Executive Director and Secretary 


